U.S. Department of Justice

Immigration and Naturalization Service

425 Eye Street N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20536

CO 103-C
Mr. Kon Yong Kim 20 APR 1987
Miju Translation Office
K:P. 0., Bod 3L
Seoul, Korea

Bear Mr. Kim:

Thank you for your letter of January 27, 1987 concerning English
translation requirements in support of a visa petition submitted
to the Immigration and Naturalization Service.

The Service has promulgated English translation requirements in
Title 8 Code of Federal Regulations Section 103.2(b)(1l) as
follows:

"A foreign document must be accompanied by an
English translation in accordance with the
instructions on the application or petition
form. The translator must certify that
he/she is competent to translate and that the
translation is accurate."

The Service office having Jjurisdiction over where the visa
petition is filed will make the determination on qualifying
English translations. Therefore, if you have any specific
questions regarding this issue please contact our Immigration
Office at the American Embassy in Seoul, Korea. I have forwared
a copy of your letter to the Officer-in-charge of our Seoul
office to inform him of your interest in this matter.

Sincerely,
R: Michael Miller

Deputy Assistant Commissioner,
Adjudications




